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AMENDMENT 2 TO MOTION 
 
Proposed by:  Councillor Rhys Taylor 
 
Seconded by: Councillor Ashely Wood 
 
 
Insert new sentence at the beginning 
 
This Council puts on record its thanks and appreciation to council staff for their 
contribution to the city’s efforts to ensure that essential services continued to operate 
throughout the pandemic.   
 
Insert new sentences after “...on a regular basis.” 
 
That since the new 4-day collection model was introduced in February this year there 
have been 9,430 missed collection reports of which 1,817 were recycling, 2,721 
were food waste, 2,601 were residual household, 1,907 were garden waste, and 384 
hygiene waste. This will not capture those residents who did not or were unable to 
raise a report. 
 
Insert “Furthermore,” at the start of the sentence “We are no further forward...” 
 
 
The Amended Motion will read as follows 
 
This Council puts on record its thanks and appreciation to council staff for their 
contribution to the city’s efforts to ensure that essential services continued to operate 
throughout the pandemic.   
 
This Council remains bitterly disappointed that waste problems continue throughout 
many wards on a regular basis. That since the new 4-day collection model was 
introduced in February this year there have been 9,430 missed collection reports of 
which 1,817 were recycling, 2,721 were food waste, 2,601 were residual household, 
1,907 were garden waste, and 384 hygiene waste. This will not capture those 
residents who did not or were unable to raise a report. Furthermore, we are no 
further forward on finding a much promised and needed replacement site in Cardiff 
North for the much-missed Wedal Road and Waungron Road Household Recycling 
Centres. 
 
This Council notes the principle that the Cabinet operates under collective 
responsibility, but feels that the Cabinet Member for Clean Streets, Recycling and 

 



Environment needs to be accountable for overseeing these regular and sustained 
failings. 
  
Therefore, this Council has no confidence in the Cabinet. 
  
Further, this Council calls upon the next Cabinet Member overseeing Waste 
Services to report back to full Council with a review and progress report in three 
months. They will need to update members on how the service has been turned 
around and is working effectively and efficiently for Cardiff residents. 
 
 


